MINUTES 

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Regular Meeting of Thursday September 13, 2012

Present: 
Jane Lopes, Mark Belanger, Josephine Ruthwicz, Michael Maddigan, Maureen Franco, Lauren Bell, Ted Eayrs

Absent:
David Maddigan, David Thomas

Others:
Dean Harrison, Neighborhood Corp, Jane Kudcey Community Development Office,  Town Clerk Allison Ferreira, Assessor Barbara Erickson, Fire Chief Benjamino, Jeff Stevens of the Friends of the Middleborough Cemeteries

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm in the Community Room at 8 Benton Street.  This meeting was recorded by cable television 
Minutes 

The minutes of the August 9, 2012 meeting were reviewed 

Motion: To approve the August 9, 2012 minutes, as amended 

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Michael Maddigan

VOTE: 7-0-0


The minutes of the September 10, 2012 meeting were reviewed 

Motion: To approve the September 10, 2012 minutes 

By Mark Belanger


Seconded by Ted Eayrs

VOTE: 7-0-0

Old Business 
Review of the Step One application 

Shoe Shop Place – Me. Harrison and Ms. Kudcey were here to present information regarding the Shoe Shop Place application.  The total cost is anticipated to be about $8 Million and they have commitments of over $5 Million to date including tax credits that are sold to investors in order to finance the purchase and renovations to this historic building.  They have also received historic designation from the National Park Service requiring the project to conform to the Secretary of the Interiors Standards.  Over $800,000 of sidewalk, road and utility upgrades have already been completed, initiating the overall improvements and appearance of the area.  Another state grant application is due in November. Mr. Harrison has been told that award of CPA funds for this project will be beneficial in the grant application by demonstrating the town’s commitment. The $40,000 CPA funded component will include replacing 95% of the windows and the new exterior siding which will be wood shingles.   The Affordable Housing tax credit regulations requires an affordable housing deed restriction in perpetuity.   Mr. Harrison explained that the Neighborhood Corp hires a property manager to perform regular maintenance and repairs.  The project operating budget includes $325 per month per unit for these items. This is a “friendly 40B” project- the applicant is working closely with the town on this project, especially the Community Development Office. The applicant was informed that the Step 2 application was due November 1st. 

New Business 
Review of Step 2 applications

Town Documents -  The Town Clerk, Assessor and Fire Chief were here to make the presentation.   The applicants submitted documentation from the Historic Commission and the town in support of the project.  The Pierce Trustees would be willing to assist with ongoing maintenance costs once implantation of all phases has been completed.  The basements of the Police and Fire Stations and town hall buildings have had water infiltration that have damaged many old records.  The proposed categorizing, storage and digitalizing systems will provide better access to records and prevent documents of being lost forever due to damage.  Additionally, by assessing the records, a retention schedule will be developed thereby freeing up much needed storage space. 
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Motion: To recommend favorable action on the CPA funded Historic and Vital Records Preservation article at the October 1, 2012 Special Town Meeting. This article is in the amount of $5,150 to be funded by the CPA Historic Reserves account  

By: Ted Eayrs

Seconded by: Maureen Franco

VOTE: 7-0-0

Cemetery Signs – Mr. Stevens representing the Friends of Middleborough Cemeteries, brought in an example of the proposed signs depicting size, design, lettering and a sample of the material of which it will be constructed.  The estimate to construct each sign is $200 per sign for each of the fourteen signs with a total of $2,800.  The additional $100 per sign will be for the sign posts. The signs will be constructed of a durable aluminum material.  Lettering will be a computer generated template made out of a durable vinyl adhesive-backed material.  The signs size meets the Zoning Board’s sign requirements that state a sign can not be more than 2’ x 3’.  The intent of the signage is to have the name of the cemetery visible from public ways thereby generating interest and hopefully ongoing preservation and maintenance.  If the public is unaware of the cemeteries, they are often forgotten, overgrown and return to their wilderness state.  

Motion: To recommend favorable action on the Historic Cemetery Signage article at the October 1, 2012 Special Town Meeting.  This article is in the amount of $3,000 to be funded by the CPA Historic Reserves account  

By: Ted Eayrs 

Seconded by: Maureen Franco

VOTE: 7-0-0

Fall Town Meeting - Since the Chair will be away for town meeting, Mr. Eayrs volunteered to present these votes. 
Preservation Restrictions – Use of CPA funds requires preservations restrictions on historic, open space and affordable housing “real property” projects.  Questions discussed were: when to require a preservation restriction to be recorded; where would they be recorded; what type of project would generate a preservation restriction; and/or establishing a dollar threshold to be met before requiring it.  Discussion was also held requiring applicants to submit accurate plot plans so a restriction could be recorded. The committee felt that a policy regarding this topic should be included in our CPA Plan so all applicants will be aware of the requirement. It was felt that a subcommittee should be established to review other towns’ preservation restrictions requirements and prepare guidelines.  

Motion: To establish a CPC subcommittee to review and prepare guidelines for preservation restrictions. The subcommittee will include the following members: Mark Belanger- Open Space; Mike Maddigan – Historic; Jo Ruthwicz -Affordable Housing.  The sub committee will report back once guidelines are prepared    

By: Ted Eayrs 

Seconded by: Maureen Franco

VOTE: 7-0-0

DOR requirements – As a reminder, all CPA funded expenditures must be reported annually to the Department of Revenue by September 15th. The Chair had a conversation with the DOR regarding this requirement.  Since Middleborough is new to CPA, no expenditures have been made yet so we are not required to file this report this year. 
Coalition Webinar report -  The Coalition held a webinar on 9/5/12.  Ms. Franco, Ms Ruthwicz and Mr. Belanger attended.  The seminar was to inform all CPA communities of the new changes to CPA.  It was noted that we must make the appropriate changes to our CPA Plan to reflect the state changes especially the Allowable Use Chart.  Recreation funds can now be used on existing active or passive recreational activities; previously it was only for new projects.  Historic resources must only be used for properties listed on the historic register, but can no longer be used if only eligible for listing.  The use of CPA funds for capital improvements and support of community housing were also clarified.  Additional state funds will be placed into CPA resulting in an approximately 40% match.  A new option for towns is “blended funds” in which the town can vote to approve additional local funds for CPA up to the maximum of 3%.   These blended funds can be for one specific purpose or from one dedicated source. By blending the funds to equal 3% the community will get a larger state match.  
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Reappointments -  At their last meeting, the Recreation Department reappointed David Thomas as their representative to the CPA committee.  
ACTION ITEMS:   

1. reminder - for members to attend Oct 1 town meeting

2. Ted to make CPA warrant article presentations at town meeting due to Chair’s absence

3. Mo to keep in touch with Town Accountant re: FY13 balances and submittal of invoice

4. Mark received the CD’s from both Step 2 applications and will put them on the website

5. reminder – must submit project expenditure report to DOR annually by Sept 15th
6. reminder – after Oct town meeting to update CP Plan to reflect new changes to CPA statute 

7. Preservation restriction subcommittee established  - to meet and make suggestions at future meeting 

· Jo  - affordable housing preservation restrictions 

· Mike - historic preservation restrictions 

· Mark – open space preservation restrictions
The next CPA meeting was scheduled for Thursday October 17, 2012. 

MOTION: To adjourn the regular session meeting of the Community Preservation Committee. 

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Maureen Franco

VOTE: 7-0-0

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM 
Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________





Josephine A Ruthwicz
, Clerk
List of Documents and Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting
1. August 9,  2012 meeting minutes

2. September 10, 2012 meeting minutes
3. Step 1 application  - Neighborhood Corp/ Shoe Shop Place -affordable housing units

4. Step 2 application – Friends of Middleborough Cemeteries /signage

5. Step 2 application  - Town Clerk / Town documents 
